

## OASIS

### Minutes for January 13, 2022 Meeting

*Present:* Conner Burke, Fredrick Browne, Richard Siddell, Carol Siddel, Kathy Hanley,

*Quorum* Heather Ferrillo, Vincent Provenzano, Madeline Taggart

OASIS MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

• **Madeline made motion to accept minutes after correct date ...** after date was added to December 2021 Minutes

Seconded by Heather Ferrillo

• **Madeline made motion to move to LPC**

Seconded by Heather Ferrillo

#### **LPC Business**

Kathy Hanley spoke about SOR grant funding and the fact that we should have received our LPC dollars

Conner reviewed deadlines for SOR Grant, due this weekend, need 5 letters. We have them. Madeline gave permission to use her letter. Dr. Browne was asked to write a letter and agreed.

**Item 1:** Kathy introduced a 500\$ gambling grant. She also explained how we could use the Gambling Grant and how to apply

Vinny expressed we would be happy to apply for the grant

**Item 2:** Sue Blasavage is training for a support group here in Oxford, Richard and Carol host an online meeting out of Southbury. Richard explained that Sue's is about the family. Vinny explained that Wellness Center offered their facility on Sundays or Saturdays. Vinny mentioned he will let Sue know it's available. Carol expressed her approval.

**Item 3:** Planning of Freshman Forum explained by Vinny since Christine Marin could not be with us tonight. Explained an outline Christine and Randi produced. Vinny explained the

outline. Hether recommended we inform the current Superintendent about the forum.  
Freshman Forum is Marched 3<sup>rd</sup> 7Pm

**Item 4:** Survey update was provided by Heather Ferillo. Dr. Miller has left the date up to us for the survey. Heather explained that the survey should be done at school and offered to get more info. Kathy H suggested students be prepped before they take the survey by staff. Survey is about 45 minutes. Kathey suggested some peer leaders to encourage the kids to be focused. Heather explained wifi is restrictive to keep kids focused. Heather asked about parental permission. Kathy explained some thoughts about a passive consent. Heather said she would follow up . Vinny asked about the focus of the survey. Kathy explained that it is 40 developmental assets from Search Institute ... survey will give you core issues alc tob pot prescript drugs ... Kathy said she will talk to Heather about these specifics. Includes other aspects of students concerns. We asked a question about need feedback on the survey Heather said she would tak care of that – Kathy mentioned doing a community forum with the results, good idea ... Heather needs to get the supplemental quest6ions from Kathy.

**Item 5:** Vinny gave an update on the cost of In Plain Sight from Coonecticut Association of Prenevtion Professionals. CAP Vinny said we could commit to do one for the school from the funds set aside and our SOR grant

**Item 6:** Conner will be working with Mayli our Graphic designer to complete our website. Kathy asked question about our logo, Vinny explained we have not made a decision yet. Kathy asked for Mayli's contact information. Vinny said he would send it to Kathy

Vinny opened the floor for questions. No questions where asked

• **Vinny Made motion to move back into OASIS**

Seconded by Heather

• **Vinny made motion to adjourn**

Seconded by Heather F.